
From: Copans, Jon [Jon.Copans@vermont.gov] 

Sent: Wednesday, September 09, 2015 12:39 PM 

To: Springer, Darren 

CC: Mishaan, Jessica 

Subject: RE: Meeting on Renewables 

 

 
Just got the invite.  I can be there on the 18th.  I’ll give you a ring to get some more context.    
 
Jon Copans, Deputy Commissioner 
Vermont Public Service Department 
(802) 828-3088 or by cell at (802) 249-5199 
jon.copans@vermont.gov 
Visit the Department at: http://publicservice.vermont.gov/ 
 

From: Springer, Darren  

Sent: Tuesday, September 08, 2015 6:43 PM 

To: Copans, Jon 
Cc: Mishaan, Jessica 

Subject: Re: Meeting on Renewables 

 
May change to 21st, Jess will confirm  
 
Sent from my iPhone 
 
On Sep 8, 2015, at 5:40 PM, Springer, Darren <Darren.Springer@vermont.gov> wrote: 

Can you join meeting below? In your role as point person for Department in legislature 
would be helpful for you to attend. I am keeping this small and informal, call if you want 
to discuss.  
 
Thanks, 
Darren  
  
Darren M. Springer 
Chief of Staff, Office of the Governor  
(802) 522-2082 (cell) 
Darren.Springer@vermont.gov    
  
Please note: My email address has changed to Darren.Springer@vermont.gov.  
  

From: Springer, Darren  

Sent: Tuesday, September 08, 2015 5:39 PM 

To: 'Adam Necrason'; asavage@allearthrenewables.com; Todd Bailey 
(todd@ksepartners.com); 'alex@ksepartners.com'; Dostis, Robert 

(Robert.Dostis@greenmountainpower.com); 'ghand@dunkielsaunders.com' 

Cc: Coriell, Scott; Mishaan, Jessica 
Subject: Meeting on Renewables 
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Hi Folks, 
  
I’d like to host a small, informal meeting on renewables on Friday Sept 18 at 10:30am 
here at 5th Floor. Please let me and Jess Mishaan (copied) know if you can attend or if 
you can call in. We’ll send around a call-in # if needed.  
 
Thanks, 
Darren   
  
Darren M. Springer 
Chief of Staff, Office of the Governor  
(802) 522-2082 (cell) 
Darren.Springer@vermont.gov    
  
Please note: My email address has changed to Darren.Springer@vermont.gov.  
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